
September 5 th, 1923•

G. H. Estabrooks, Esq., 
145 Queen Street,
St.- «To hn , 1, « B .

Dear Sir:-
I beg to acknowledge receipt of your 

letter of August 31st with reference to the visit 
to McGill of the Oxford Debating Team. The Principal 
is ,at present out of the city and I do not think he 
will be in Montreal before the 15th of the month.

Regarding the date of the team’s visit, 
October 19th is “Sports Day" at McGill and also the 
Principal expects to be in Toronto on that day, so I 
am afraid it would not be suitable. October 20th falls 
on Saturday, but I think the debate could probably be 
arranged for that evening. It is difficult for me to 
make a positive statement just now, as the officers 
of the Debating Society are widely scattered, but if . 
it is impossible for the team to be in Montreal on the 
18th, I think the choice will have to fall on the 20th.

With reference to Judges, I do not 
think there will be any difficulty regarding the 
McGill Committee co-operating with the Rhodes Scholar­
ship Committee for the Province of Quebec.

Yours faithfully,

Principal’s Secretary


